
Greater Finaghy Policing and Community Safety Partnership Meeting 
Benmore, Erinvale and Orpen areas 

 
Date 24th  April 2017 

Attendance Billy Marshall, Anne Cochrane, Matthew Russell, Helen Smith, Fiona Beattie, Con. Keith Johnston, Con. Jeff Mc Coy, Grainne 
O’Hare, Harry Smith 
 

Apologies Edna Marshall 

Matters 
Arising 

None 

Benmore 
statistics 

 
 

5  incidents in total for the dates 27/2/17 to 24/4/17 
 
1 Attempted Burglary – This took place in Locksley Park at a house which is currently under renovation. Substantial damage was 
caused to the patio doors but no entry was gained. 
1 ASB – This occurred in Locksley Gardens and involved a drunk male knocking on resident’s doors. 
1 Burglary – This occurred in Benmore Drive.  Entry was gained via the conservatory.  Doors were forced using resident’s own 
spade from shed. Handbags and cash were stolen. 
1 Suspicious – This occurred in Ramore Park.  A silver van with an English reg plate was parked outside a house with 3 males in 
the van.  Possible travellers.  Only called to one house. 
1 Attempted distraction Burglary – Occurred in Hillmount Gardens.  Person called to the residence of a 92-year-old person.  Caller 
claimed to be from Virgin.  The resident stayed with the person in the house so nothing was taken.  Resident checked afterwards 
with Virgin who confirmed they had no callers in the area. 
 

Erinvale 
statistics 

1 incident in total for the dates 27/2/17 to 24/4/17 
 
1 Hit and Run – This occurred in Erinvale Drive.  A parked car was struck by another car.  No note or contact details were left. 

Orpen 
statistics 

1 incidents in total for the dates 27/2/17 to 24/4/17 
 
This incident involved a child who had become locked in their parent’s car.  Fire service was called. 



NIHE 
Report 

None 

BCC  
Report 

None 

Other 
Business 

There have been a lot of fraudulent text messages and emails being circulated at the minute.  Residents were asked to be 
vigilant. 
Earlier this month there was a skimming device found on an ATM on the Ormeau Road. 
There is an old building in Dub Lane which has been set on fire 3 times recently.  Police are working with the council to have it 
demolished.  Keith Addy, ASB officer has been made aware. 
Members are pleased with the low numbers of incidents being reported in our areas, particularly when compared to previous 
years.  
 

Next 
Meeting 

26th June 2017 @ 7pm  

 

 


